
 

 

 

 

 
 

NEXT WEEKS MASS TIMES 
 

3rd SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 
 

SUNDAY, 8.30 A.M. – 
CHARLTON 

 
SATURDAY, 7.00 P.M. – 

WEDDERBURN* 
 

SUNDAY, 10.30 A.M. –  
ST. ARNAUD 

 
SUNDAY, 10.30 A.M. – 

DONALD 
 

 
 

*Lay Led Liturgy 

 

NEXT WEEKENDS MASS ROSTER 
 

SPECIAL MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST:   Val Bourke√* 

Sandra Patton√* Julie McGrath* Nursing Home• 

READERS: Frank Bourke 

PRAYERS OF FAITHFUL: Val Bourke 

GIFTS :  Chris and Simone 

ALTAR SERVERS:  Jackson and Ned 

FLOWERS: Dawn Mulquiny 

HOME VISITING:  Margaret Fradd 

COUNTERS: This week: Frank and Val Bourke 

Next week: Bill and Maree Fitzpatrick 

CHURCH CLEANING: Could someone give me the Roster please? 

SUNDAY (C) 

July 10th 2016 
THE YEAR OF MERCY 

15
th

 Sunday 

 

Fr Paul Mercovich 

 

Presbytery: 5491 1614 

Mobile: 0417 562 243 

BULLETIN NOTICES 
 

Please forward any notices for the 

bulletin to Kim Collins (Laffin) 
By THURSDAY 5pm 

Phone: 54912441 or  0410402027 

kimlaff@bigpond.com 

 

OUR THOUGHTS & PRAYERS: 
 
RECENT DEATHS: 

 PAUL NELSON (MAREE 
PATTON’S SON) 
 

ANNIVERSARIES: 

 TOM DELANY 

 MARY SULLIVAN 

 CECILIA COSSAR 

 JOHN RYAN 

 JOHN MINOGUE 

 PAT O’BRIEN 
 
 

“Counters could you please collect new roster from the porch.” 

 

 

Fr Paul will be away on annual break from this weekend to July 24th 

/25th weekend. 

Should you need to contact a priest the best contact would be Fr 

Eugene McKinnon at Donald 54971112. 

 

Charlton Masses and ‘fill in’ priests while I’m away: 

 

On the weekend 9th - 10th July Fr Justin Driscoll will be here for the 7 

p.m. Saturday Mass 0419 386 587 

On the weekend 16th – 17th July Fr. John Pothiyttel will be here for the 

8.30 a.m. Mass. 0432 649 984 

Wedderburn Sat. 16th July 7.00 p.m. Fr. John Pothiyittal. 

 

 

 
Collections   

 Planned Giving Presbytery 

05.06.2016 $367.00 $290.45 

12.06.2016 $79.00 $224.15 

19.06.2016 $1,270.00 $255.55 

26.06.2016 $643.00 $170.05 

   

 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 

 Bailey Delaney 

 Vin Sait 

 Father Brendan Davey 

 Fr John Keane  

 Joan Supple 
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Meditation Group 
You may be interested in joining a weekly 
meditation group.  No prior experience 
necessary.  The weekly sessions would 
probably be about 40 minutes.  Let me know 
if you’re interested. 
Jo Russell 
 

A Spiritual Journey to India with 

Spice Odyssey led by Sr. Valda 

Dickinson rsm as chaplain. 

 

 
 
The highlight of this pilgrimage will be 

four days spent in prayer, meditation and 

spiritual dialogue at Saccidananda 

Ashram dedicated to Fr Bede Griffiths. 

Some of the other places we will be 

visiting are the Taj Mahal, the Golden 

Temple, Amritsar and Dharamshala, the 

seat of the Dalai Lama. While at these 

places in India, we will be given 

glimpses of how very wide, deep and 

universal is the invitation of Jesus to 

‘abide in love’. 
 
DEPARTURE DATE: FEBRUARY 7, 

2017 RETURN DATE: FEBRUARY 28, 

2017 
PRICE: AUD 7500 Subject to AUD 

Currency fluctuations (Terms and 

Conditions Apply) Land Content only 

based on Twin Share SINGLE 

SUPPLEMENT PER PERSON PRICE: 

AUD 2090 INTERNATIONAL AIR 

FARE 

AUSTRALIA/INDIA/AUSTRALIA 

NOT INCLUDED  

http://www.spiceodyssey.net.au/Abidei
nmylove.pdf 
 

 

Our drought stricken rural communities need support  

Marcelle Mogg, CEO, Catholic Social Services Australia  
Jack, a farmer in western Queensland, has been under financial pressure for many years 

now, thanks to the drought. The unrelenting stress and anxiety about the future are 

putting strain on his marriage and his family. He works very long days and is isolated 

from extended family and friends. Who can he turn to?  

Simon, another man on the land, is struggling under the weight of grief following an 

accident that killed a member of his family. He’s having trouble talking to his wife who 

is also grieving, and the whole situation is making it hard to deal with the daily 

challenges of running his large dairy farm. Who can help before it gets to a crisis 

situation?  

Up until June 30, both of these men were able to access tailored community mental 

health, and family and relationship counselling services that were established two years 

ago to support drought affected communities. Catholic Social Services Australia (CSSA) 

members are among the providers who have been delivering these services, often one-on-

one, usually by visiting people on their properties over a period of time, at their request, 

or through a community event setting, such as men’s sheds, afternoon teas, or stands at 

agricultural shows. However, in a blow to rural communities, the 2016-17 Federal 

Budget ended the ongoing funding for these crucial, and successful, services. So, from 

July 1, these vital, on-the-ground mental health services ceased.  

Where will people living in rural and remote communities turn when they are doing it 

tough? The government has said that from 1 July, they can access traditional mental 

health services, such as telephone counselling and clinical mental health counselling 

through Primary Health Networks, but existing evidence shows people in rural and 

remote areas are reluctant to seek support through those channels. This is due to the 

stigma of accessing mental health services in rural communities, fears around lack of 

anonymity, or the lack of specialized mental health services. The high rates of depression 

and suicide in rural communities are clear evidence of the need for counselling support in 

these areas  
Catholic Social Services Australia has developed a proposal for a Rural Community 

Resilience Programme to take over the existing services that have been defunded. The 

proposed programme will draw on the success of the earlier model, and enable 

counsellors and community workers to work alongside rural and remote communities and 

extend mental health, family and relationship support to people in their homes, on their 

stations and at community events. 

Importantly, the Rural Community Resilience Programme recognises that the challenges 

faced by rural and remote communities are ongoing – not just one-off episodes that can 

be dealt with and forgotten. It’s a programme that meets farmers and farming 

communities where they’re at and talks their language. 

Evidence from the past two years clearly shows the effectiveness of a community mental 

health model, and family and relationship counselling services working in rural and 

remote settings to complement mainstream service providers. Investing early in 

preventative measures, such as developing social cohesion, provides a foundation for the 

community and individuals to cope when times get tough.  

Both Jack and Simon, and their wives and families, have received help through 

individual counselling and support visits at their farm or station, and through community-

based discussion groups. All are now doing well and receiving ongoing support. In Jack’s 

case, the counselling he and his family received in their own home enabled the case 

worker to engage with the family face to face, over a period of time, building a climate of 

trust and respect, in a way which may not have been possible in any other setting. The 

home visits also provided opportunities for the case worker to meet and chat in an 

informal setting with eight other local people, and to introduce, from a non-invasive and 

respectful position, information on drought assistance programmes, as well as offer 

support and referrals to other relevant services, such as financial counselling.  

The community mental health model works. It saves lives, saves marriages, saves 

families and saves communities. It can only keep working if the Federal Government 

commits to supporting it through the provision of ongoing funding.  

I urge you to support struggling farmers in your region by joining Catholic Social 

Services Australia in calling on politicians and political candidates from all sides of 

politics to commit to this programme and help build a stronger, happier future for our 

families on the land. 

*names have been changed for privacy  

www.cssa.org.au 


